HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

FRIDAY, JUNE 11, 2021 – 9:00 A.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 9:00 a.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews, Troy E. Garron and Ashley A. DiSesa present.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:03 a.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Firefighters, Highway, “Mixed-Unit”, Police Chief, Fire Chief & all unions at the SLRSD & HES: 
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes


as discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.
Seelig announced that at the end of the Executive Session and the Board will reconvene in open session.

--------------

The Board reconvened in open session at 10:16 a.m. 
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Line-Item Transfers 
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously approved the following line-item transfers:
	FROM
	TO
	AMOUNT

	Water Wages                       

#65-450-5115
	Water superintendent Salary                   

#65-450-5110
	$ 14,000.00

	Article – Motorcycle 

#01-216-5862
	Police Vehicle Maintenance

#01-215-5243
	$   2,000.00

	Police Station Maintenance

#01-214-5210
	Police Vehicle Maintenance

#01-215-5243
	$   1,000.00


Road Opening – 17 White Island Road

Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2021-16 issued to Eversource Gas of Massachusetts for a 4’ x 6’ road cut & a 4’ x 30’ road cut trench to install new service at the above location.

Road Opening – 160 Holmes Street
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2021-15 issued to Eversource Gas of Massachusetts for a 4’ x 6’ road cut & a 4’ x 15’ road cut trench to install new service at the above location.
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Rules & Regulations – Police Department 
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously approved the revised Rules and Regulations Manual for the Halifax Police Department.
Travel Policy
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously approved the Travel Expense Reimbursement Policy for the Town of Halifax as written.  

PILOT – Franklin Street 

Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously approved the PILOT and  Estoppel Agreement between the Town of Halifax and Syncarpha Halifax, LLC; Green apple Farm IV, LLC for a solar array located at 269 Franklin Street. 
Designated Liaisons 
	committee/contract
	selectmen liaison

	ADA Coordinator
	Seelig

	Animal Control Officer
	Garron

	Cable TV advisory Committee
	Garron

	Capital Planning Committee             Seelig - Advisor
	DiSesa

	Cemetery
	Garron

	Chief Procurement Officer 
	Seelig

	Finance Committee            
	Andrews

	Financial Management Team   
	Andrews

	Fire Department
	Garron

	Halifax Emergency Management
	Andrews

	Halifax Fireworks Committee 
	DiSesa

	Highway
	DiSesa

	Holidays in Halifax
	Andrews

	MBTA Advisory Board
	Garron

	MBTA Advisory Board – Alternate
	Andrews

	Memorial Day Celebration
	Garron

	Monponsett Lake Issues
	Garron

	OCPC Alternate Delegate
	Garron

	Plymouth County Advisory Board
	Garron

	Plymouth County Advisory Board – Alternate
	DiSesa

	Plymouth County Health Insurance Plan Trust Alternate
	Seelig

	Town Government Study Committee
	Andrews

	Traffic Safety Committee
	DiSesa

	Union Contracts

   Highway and Cemetery

   Firefighters

   Mixed Unit

   Police – Officers and Sergeants

   School
	​​​​DiSesa

Andrews

DiSesa

Garron

Andrews

	Whistleblower Statute
	Seelig


Surplus Equipment Procedures
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously approved the procedures regarding surplus equipment.  
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Fraud Risk Assessment Contract
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously voted to award the Fraud Risk Assessment Contract  to 65th North Group, LLC in the amount of $33,200.  

The company will review the town’s policies & procedures to look for any weaknesses and give insight on how to improve them.  

Ambulance Abatements 

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to approve ambulance abatements for May 2021 in the amount of $129,233.66.

Green Earth Cannabis Host Community Agreement
Andrews recused himself from this discussion 
Seelig said there is nothing in the State law that says that a town is obligated to accept an HCA. This is a judgment call by the Board  - is it worth it to the community to have it.  The Board asked for public comments and if the Board was to say yes, they could ask for additional clauses put in the agreement.  
Garron asked what the ramifications would be if they said no and Seelig said they cannot go to the CCC to get a provisional license, but they still can go through the zoning process.  There are three pieces that need to be done before getting a provisional license from the State - site plan review, special permit from the Planning Board and HCA.  He further said that the town and the BOS has not put a limit on the number of licenses but there is no obligation to say.  Whether the Board says yes or no it should be on the record as to why they are saying that.  

Garron said there were more against it than for it from the community and they have to live with it on their doorstep so at this time he would have to say no.

Seelig clarified the reasoning for the Board’s decision is: the location is close proximity to the residents, lighting, traffic, liter and worries of the surrounding residents.   DiSesa added and the liquor store.
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously voted not to approve the proposed Host Community Agreement for Green Earth Cannabis due to the location being close proximity to the residents, lighting, traffic, liter, liquor store and the worries of the surrounding residents. 
Change in Hours – Walmart
Walmart’s Manager, Shawn Boostrom, is requesting an amendment to the time that the store opens.  Currently the store opens at 7 a.m. but he is requesting permanently opening at 6 a.m.   This is a decision for the Planning Board because it is tied into their site plan.  Back when the site plan was approved (early 90s) the operating hours were specified in the site plan so any modifications to the hours would be a modification to the site plan and would have to go before the Planning Board. 
Plymouth County Advisory Board Membership

The Board voted as follows to reappoint Troy E. Garron as Halifax’s Representative to the Plymouth County Advisory Board for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022:

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes
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Quarterly OUI Report

No establishments in Halifax were on the 3rd and 4th quarterly report for 2020.  
Power Outages
Seelig is looking into the sporadic outages that are happening throughout the town.  

163 Plymouth Street Clean-Up
This is separate matter between Sallie Mae and the occupant. 

Building Inspector & Town Counsel Interviews

Interviews for the Building Inspector will be on June 23rd starting at 7:15 p.m. and June 25th starting at 9:00 a.m. for the Town Counsel.

MEETING ADJOURNED
There being no further business, moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 10:44 a.m. 
-------------------------------------------------

Ashley A. DiSesa

Clerk

/pjm

